
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Thursday 4th November  2021 at 7.30pm 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 
Present: Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Jackie Foster (Treasurer), John Foster & Phil King, Dan 
Hartley, Paul Crossland, Martin Blamire – Sue Hillbeck was nominated as acting chairman 
for the meeting. 
 

2. Apologies of absence 
Alan Medcalfe 
 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 15th September 2021 
These were proposed and accepted as true record by Dan Hartley and seconded by John 
Foster – all agreed. 
 

4. Matters Arising 
a) Electric Sockets all done and paid for. 
b) Skipton Building Society – Sue has the form to get Alan Gilpin to sign at the KDBL AGM 

and will then liaise with Dan 
c) Cumberland Building Society signatory change – Jackie has the form for Alan Medcalf 

to sign and then Sue to take ID to the Cumberland to have the change done. 
d) Sue attended the KDBL executive meeting on 21st October 2021 and there was no 

major changes, the fees were to remain the same, the only notice of motion was from 
Alan Gilpin to amend the merit play offs to enable clubs to put forward more members to 
enter the competion to try and ensure each division has a 32 player comp, committee 
agreed to vote to change this at the AGM which is to be held on 25th November 2021 – 
Sue to attend 

e) Jackie and John attended the seniors AGM, there is to be no fees for the season 2022, 
seniors matches still to be played on Bank Holidays, instead of being able to use 6 
players for a match to revert back to 7 with one player playing twice, either agreed by 
the captains or a number picked out. Season to start April 11th and end 5th September. 

f) Jacks – All bought from Bowls Hut, paid for and John to make a box 
 

5. Treasurers Report 
Jackie reported that at the end of September was £24388.95 and at the end of October was 
£21593.10 as £2277.48 was paid for the sockets and lights, Petty Cash £69.65. 
 

6. Secretary’s Report 

Floodlight league has started on Wednesday nights and seems to be all going ok. 

Friday Winter Singles to start on Friday 5th November 2021 

Sunday bowling to start on Sunday 7th November 2021 

All open and club comps went ok during the year 



Kath Teasdale was presented with flowers and wine for the work she had done in the 
kitchen this year. 

 
7. New Membership Applications 

Patricia and John Gibson 
Alan Edwards 
Terry Cooper 
Peter Walling 
All accepted 
 

8. Any other business 
Dan Hartley asked the committee if it would be ok for some of the lads from his work to hire 
the green, no objections received and just for Dan to liaise with Mecca on when the green 
would be available and as they would be spending in the bar, they could waive the green 
fee. 
 
Phil asked about increasing the subscriptions for next year, this was discussed and decided 
by the committee that as this year has been so hard and the club is financially ok, to look at 
it again at the end of next season. 
 

9. Date and Time of next Meeting  
Wednesday 8th December 2021 
 
Meeting closed at 8.45pm 
 
 
 
 


